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Deadline for Feb. issue: Fri., Feb. 3rd  
  

 [Articles may be submitted by “snail” mail, by 
dictation over the ‘phone 510-741-8227, or by 
e-mail to aa6xz@earthlink.net] 

  _________________________  
 

MEETING VENUE 
AND DATE CHANGE! 

Because the El Sobrante Library will be 
unavailable for our meetings for the next few 
months we've found another nearby location. 
We will be meeting at the El Sobrante United 
Methodist Church on the 4th Friday of each 
month from January through April. (NOTE THE 
DATE CHANGE TOO). The location is: 

El Sobrante United Methodist Church 
670 Appian Way, El Sobrante 

 
Parking entrance is opposite 5156 Argyle Rd. 
GPS coordinates: 37.981938, -122.294720 

Directions: from the center of I-80 and the 
Appian Way exit, it is 1.0 miles to Appian and 
Argyle Rd.  (If you get to the El Sobrante Post 
Office on your right, you have gone too far.) 
Turn left onto Argyle Rd., pass the parking lot 
on your right, then enter the lot on your left.  

In May we should be able to return to our usual 
location and schedule, i.e., the El Sobrante 
Library on the 2nd Friday of each month. 

  _________________________  

President’s Message 
Jay Sparks, KJ6HSH 

 
2017!  
 
A big “Thank You” goes to the El Sobrante 
United Methodist Church for letting us hold our 
next few meetings there. 
 
This past year, we had an amazing run of 
speakers and look forward to Peter Hoffman, 
W6DEI, continuing that highlight. 
 
In fact, all Board Members, past and present, 
deserve praise for the continuing health of the 
club, now in its 65th year.  It’s always a 
challenge to infuse new blood.  Cal students 
who pass “mega-VE” sessions are given a free 
1-year membership.  Other recruiting avenues 
include enlisting students from the HENRY-1 
balloon launch March 14th and participating in 
Field Day in June. 
 
Also, Ken Fowler, KO6NO, has done an 
extraordinary job teaching, which helps 
immensely.  Students who pass VE tests at his 
classes also get a free 1-year EBARC 
membership.  “Thank yous” go to those who 
help with his classes. 
 
Another big shout-out goes to Jim Fast, 
KK6NDG, who accommodates storage of our 
Field Day gear. He also has ideas for youth 
outreach.  Thanks again Jim! 
 
I look forward to meeting and working with 
members this year.  This is your club.  I would 
especially like to hear your thoughts as we 
navigate the year ahead.  I welcome ideas for 
publicity, Field Day for example. 
  _________________________  

 
Many thanks to Michael McMillan, K6MCM, for 

preafrooding this month’s Blown Fuse. 
  _________________________  
  

If you haven’t renewed for 2017, 
please do it before 2016 ends! 

The Blown Fuse is published monthly by the 
East Bay Amateur Radio Club, Inc. and is free 
to its members.  The Blown Fuse welcomes 
articles of interest to its members and 
amateur radio in general.  The Blown Fuse 
reserves the right to edit or reject any material 
submitted.  Material submitted becomes the 
property of The Blown Fuse.  Permission is 
hereby granted to reproduce material printed 
herein provided proper acknowledgment is 
given.  Editor: Sharon Primbsch, AA6XZ 
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2017 EBARC Officers Elected 
 
At the December 10th EBARC meeting, ballots 
were counted by Maria Hauger, KI6ENT; Craig 
Hauger, KI6EMD; Bob Szentimry, W6WTJ; and 
Rita Brenden, KG6WPN.  The candidates 
below were elected as EBARC officers.  36 
ballots were received.  35 votes went to each 
candidate, except for one 1st VP vote for Hillary 
Clinton.   
 
Jay Sparks, KJ6HSH, President 
Peter Hoffman, W6DEI, 1st VP  
Ken Fowler, KO6NO, 2nd VP  
Sharon Primbsch, AA6XZ, 3rd VP 
Ron Antaki, KK6NDJ, Secretary 
Randy Jenkins, KA6BQF, Treasurer 
  _________________________  

 
Future Bay Area Events 
 

 Current Bay Area Public Service Events:  See 
www.ebarc.org, click on “Current Events”, then 
scroll to “Public Service.” 

 EBARC, ORCA, and ARCA sponsor joint ARRL 
VEC Amateur Radio Test Sessions quarterly at 
9 a.m. in the Media Room, 1605 Martin Luther 
King Jr. Way (at 16th St.), Oakland.  The test 
dates for 2017 are; Jan. 29th, Apr. 23rd, Jul. 23rd, 
and Oct. 29th.  The fee for 2017 will probably 
still be $15.  Info: 510-918-4627 or 510-741-
8227.   

 CoCoCo ACS Training: Details from 
mcmillan50y@yahoo.com or via RACES net, 
6:45 p.m., Thursdays on 145.11 MHz. 
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The East Bay Amateur Radio Club, founded in 1947, is a California non-profit organization of amateur radio operators in 
Contra Costa and Alameda counties.  The club is open to anyone interested in amateur radio.  Annual dues are $30 for 
individual membership, $35 for a family membership, and $10 for students K-12.  For information, send email to 
ebarcw6cus@gmail.com, contact any EBARC officer, see Web page www.ebarc.org, or write EBARC, P.O. Box 1393, El 
Cerrito, CA 94530.  You can also follow us on Twitter using @w6cus.  
 
 

2017 East Bay Amateur Radio Club Executive Committee 
 
 Jay Sparks, KJ6HSH, President .............................................................. 384-4233 
 Peter Hoffman, W6DEI, 1st VP - Program Chair / Webmaster ................. 525-0694 
 Ken Fowler, KO6NO, 2nd VP - Hospitality / Club Station Mgr. ................. 222-0830 
 Sharon Primbsch, AA6XZ, 3rd VP - Membership / Blown Fuse Editor ..... 741-8227 
 Ron Antaki, KK6NDJ, Secretary .............................................................. 375-3756 
 Randy Jenkins, KA6BQF, Treasurer / Finance Committee Chair ............ 526-4089 
 Member-at-Large (to be announced)....................................................................... 
 Member-at-Large (to be announced)....................................................................... 
  
  

2017 EBARC’s Other Committee Heads and Contacts 
 
 Jack Burris, K6JEB, W6CUS Trustee............................................... 415-305-2547 
 Club Station Manager, Stanton Gleason, KD6SWU ................................ 385-4044 
 Field Day Chair ....................................................................................................... 
 Silent Key Chair ...................................................................................................... 
 Social & Digital Committees Chair .......................................................................... 
 RFI Committee Chair ............................................................................................... 
 Historian .................................................................................................................. 
 
  

AMATEUR RADIO NETS 
 

NET DAYS      LOCAL TIME FREQ, MHZ 
West Contra Costa EMCOMM Net Thurs 1845   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
KARO/ECHO ARES/RACES Net Thurs          ~1900    simplex      146.415 
EBARC “Explore Net” (HF) Mon 1930   (USB) 28.425 
NALCO RACES/ARES Net   Thurs   1915  (PL 131.8+)  440.900 
Oakland ARES Emergency Communications Net Thurs 1930   (PL 77-) 146.880 
Contra Costa Communications Club Net Thurs 1930   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
Tech Net Thurs 2000   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
"Over the Hill Gang" Breakfast/Commute Net Mo-Fr 0710   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
Northern Calif. Net VHF Session (traffic) Daily 1930  (PL 107.2-) 145.410 
"QRM Net" Tues 1930   (PL 82.5-) 224.300 
9 a.m. Talk Net Mo-Fr 0900  (PL 100.0-)  145.230 
Youth Net Sat 1400  (PL 100.0-)  145.230 
 

RACES, West CoCoCo: Mike McMillan, K6MCM, mcmillan50y@yahoo.com, phone 510 223-3052.  
Frequencies: #1=145.110-, #2=147.570s. 
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